
Town of Ancram 
Town Board 

Public Hearing Local Law #2 of 2017 
May 18, 2017 

 
Present: Supervisor Arthur Bassin  Councilman Hugh Clark  
  Councilwoman Madeline Israel Councilman David Boice 
  Town Clerk Monica Cleveland 
  Highway Superintendent James Miller 
 
Supervisor Bassin called the public hearing on Local Law #2 of 2017 to order at 6:30 pm.  
 
Mr. Bassin asked for public comment from the floor. There was none.  
 
Mr. Clark summarized for the town board the recommendations regarding Local Law #2 of 
2017: Town of Ancram Highway Construction Standards, from the Columbia County Planning 
Board along with the proposed responses from the town. The town board was in agreement 
with the proposed responses. A copy of this letter with responses can be found on file with the 
Town Clerk.  
 
Highway Superintendent Miller commented that he looks forward to the passing of the 
Highway standards. 
 
There being no more comments from the public, a motion was made by Councilwoman Israel 
and seconded by Councilman Boice to close the public hearing. Motion carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
 
 
Monica R Cleveland 
Ancram Town Clerk   


